Hey, look at what happened to the newsletter. This gives the club some much needed class, right? Right! Besides, it helps fill up this page.

I wrote the newsletter three weeks ago and, in a fit of caprice, fancied up the title somewhat. I was just clowning around but it looked so good that I got really serious, and really artistic, and really fancy and look what happened.

What you are reading is not the newsletter but only a supplement which precedes the newsletter which follows, and has been written only for the purpose of letting you know that there will not be a meeting this month.

Say that again?

Okay, the meeting for the month of January has been cancelled. Would you repeat that?

No.

The reason for the cancellation is that it was originally thought that the Rose Bowl game would be played on the 8th, so the meeting was scheduled for the 15th. Now I've been told that the game will be played on the 15th, which leaves us with our pubeltoxedius flapping in the breeze.

Not being a baseball fan, it makes me no never mind but there are those who would rather watch a ball game than drink beer. (Holy Schnitzelwebermitglied).\*

So, the meeting for the month of January will be conducted on the first Sunday in February. Be sure and be there because the I.D. cards have been designed and executed and will be available then.

So, now you can go ahead and read the newsletter that is attached. Don't forset to bring your tasting sheet with you on February 6th because everything in the letter applies except the date.

\*A member of the Schnitzel weavers.